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Newsletter of the Robins AFB Post:  Society of American Military Engineers 

Preview of May 2010 Robins Post SAME Tour to the City of Macon’s Water Treatment Facility.  The 

tour is scheduled for Wednesday, May 19
th 

from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

Tour of  the Water Treatment Plant Facility 
for the City of  Macon 

Robins SAME Post is pleased to sponsor a Tour to the Frank C. Amerson Jr. 

Treatment Facility for the city of Macon on Wednesday, May 19th.  Come join 

us for a tour of the treatment facility that produced the 2009 National Winner 

for the Best Tasting Drinking Water.  The tour will consist of walking through 

the various steps involved in the overall process that water must go through 

in order to reach the highest standards for drinking water.  Spots are limited 

for this tour so sign up early to see how the water treatment facility delivers clean drinking water to the city 

of Macon.  Contact the Robins SAME Post Secretary, Esther Lee at (478) 327-3976 for more information on 

this tour.   

And don’t forget that National Drinking Water Week is May 2nd through the 8th!   

MAY 2010 www.samerobins.org 

An Update on a Scholarship Winner: Jason Prior 

Every year, SAME sponsors several students to participate in various Engineering 

summer camps to enable students to potentially strengthen their love of engineering.  

The Robins SAME Post also gives out two scholarship awards every year to high 

school students that show a great interest in engineering.  SAME hopes that with 

these awards and opportunities, those students will become the great engineers of to-

morrow.   

 

One of the scholarship winners gave an update on how going to the engineering summer camp influenced 

his choice on becoming an engineer once he attended college.  See the next page for continuation of this 

story. 

The Frank C. Amerson Jr. Water 

Treatment Facility in Macon, GA. 



Upcoming Dates in 2010 
   

19 May: 1300 to 1500 hours: The 

Robins SAME Post will be touring the 

water treatment plant for the city of 

Macon.  Sign up now to reserve your 

spot for this tour.  Seating limited to 

25 to 30 people.  Contact Esther Lee 

at 478-327-3976 to reserve your 

spot. 

 

16 June: 1130 hours:  SAME General 

Meeting immediately preceded by 

SAME Robins Post Board/Officer’s 

Meeting.  Robins SAME Post President, 

Col. Desport of the Air Force Reserve 

Command Headquarters (HQ AFRC), 

will be giving a presentation high-

lighting the many programs that AFRC 

executes, nationally and around the 

world. 

 

2-4 November:  South Atlantic-South 

Central Regional Conference, Secur-

ing the Future, in Jacksonville, FL.   

Nancy Manley, PE, BCEE, D.WRE, is currently the direc-

tor of the Asset Management Division which is under the 

Civil Engineering Group.  Her career reflects a longevity 

in civil service as she has held many positions throughout 

the Federal Government starting with the United States 

Environmental Protection Agency and later working vari-

ous positions in the Air Force.  An interesting fact about 

Nancy is that she was the first female Deputy Base Civil 

Engineer (or equivalent) in DoD ever.  She holds a Bache-

lors of Science in Environmental Engineering from Pur-

due University and a Masters of Science from University of Washington.  Nancy 

has been honored with numerous awards including Federal Engineer of the Year,  

Engineer of the Year (from the Georgia Society of Professional Engineers), and 

AFMC SAME Newman Medal.  She has been a member of SAME since 1982 and 

is currently one of our Executive Directors for the Robins Post.  Nancy is heavily 

involved in SAME in that she works on the national streamer committee, helps 

with the MathCounts competitions, and loves to be a judge at the local science 

fairs, on base and around the community.  She is also a member of several profes-

sional organizations including the Society of Women Engineers and the American 

Academy of Water Resource Engineers. 

Background Stories: The History of  Macon 

Water Authority  
The Macon Water Authority was created by an act of the Georgia General Assem-

bly to serve as a public corporation that provides municipal water and sewerage 

services for the City of Macon and Bibb County areas.  The origin of the Macon 

Water Authority dates back to 1880, when water for domestic service was procured 

from the wells of individual Bibb county citizens.  Today, the MWA Water Distri-

bution System has approximately 1,425 miles of water mains and service lines 

serving approximately 54,000 metered customers.  The Authority also operates a 

sewage collection system, which includes approximately 950 miles of sanitary 

sewer lines serving over 41,000 customers.  With the opening of The Frank C. Am-

erson Jr. Water Treatment Plant in 2000, the plant has received numerous awards 

such as the  2008 Georgia Association of Water Professionals Plant of the Year. 

SAME Spotlight: Member of  the Month  

WHAT’S  
COMING 
UP… 
 

The next Robins Post General 

Meeting will be held on 16  

June 2010 at 11:30 am.  The  

meeting will be held in the Hori-

zon’s Atrium.  All are welcome. 

In the words of a former SAME Engineering Camp scholarship winner, Jason Prior:   

I was introduced to engineering when the Robins AFB SAME chapter sent me to the SAME Air Force Academy engineer-

ing camp in 2002.  The wide varieties of problem solving and construction activities were interesting and exciting.  

Highlights included building and then destroying a concrete beam, constructing a massive catapult, designing/

assembling a sprinkler system, and touring the Air Force Academy and the North American Aerospace Defense Com-

mand (NORAD).   The experience piqued my interest, so when I entered Mercer University in 2005, I declared myself an 

undecided engineering major.  After initial coursework, I decided on industrial engineering and graduated in 2009.  I 

accepted a position shortly before graduation with ICF International in Warner Robins and am enjoying the job tremen-

dously.   
 

Thank you for your support and I hope my story shows the important influence of SAME and the Robins AFB post. 
 

SAME wishes to thank Jason Prior for being a prime example of the many things that SAME does to try to get 

more of our youth to become interested in engineering and engineering related fields. 

Update on Scholarship Winner (continued from p. 1) 

2 



SAME Sponsors Another Successful 
Earth Day Golf  Tournament  

SAME and the Earth Day committee 

for Robins AFB held their annual 

Earth Day Golf Tournament on Fri-

day, April 23rd.  This year, there were 

24 teams that participated in the 

tournament that was held at the Pine 

Oaks Golf Course on base.  With the 

weather and some luck on their side, 

the golfers enjoyed a great day of 

golfing.  Events in the tournament 

included a putting contest, chipping 

contest, free lunch, and door prizes 

for the raffle winners.  At the end of 

the day, scores were tallied and the winners of the tournament were the recycling contrac-

tors (see above picture) for Robins AFB, Happy Hour Recycling.   

Congratulations to the winners and a big thank you goes out to all of the volunteers that 

helped make this tournament another successful one!  A list of the hole sponsors  and volun-

teers are given on page 4. 

First Place Winners of the 2010  SAME Earth 

Day Golf Tournament. 
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 “To promote and facilitate engi-

neering support for national security 

by developing and enhancing rela-

tionships and competencies among 

uniformed services, public and pri-

vate sector engineers, and related 

professionals.” 

 

“To be a premier global engineering 

organization leading the profes-

sional and personal growth of all 

members in support of military 

readiness and development of solu-

tions to national security chal-

lenges.” 

SAME Vision 

SAME Mission  

Spotlight on Sustaining Member Firms:  

Ocmulgee Site & Environmental Services, Inc. 
COMPANY HISTORY 

Ocmulgee Site & Environmental Services, Inc. (Ocmulgee) is a surveying and engineering firm that provides profes-

sional service across the state of Georgia. Ocmulgee is conveniently located in the heart of Georgia and near I-75, pro-

viding services across the state promptly and effectively.  Ocmulgee is confident that they will provide you with profes-

sional, comprehensive, and cost effective assistance.  Two partners of Ocmulgee are former employees of Robins Air 

Force Base, equipping them with extensive knowledge of federal government processes.   Among providing services 

for federal, local, state governing bodies, Ocmulgee provides services for various architectural firms, contractors and 

private developers, and private property owners. 

 

INNOVATIVE DESIGN APPROACH 

Ocmulgee has been an innovative leader in Sustainable and Better Site Design creating “greener” more appealing and 

less conventional layouts.  The firm is recognized by the local community as an expert in stormwater design and water 

quality.  They have been invited to lecture on subjects such as the Georgia Stormwater Management Manual, Conser-

vation Subdivisions, and Better Site Design. Ocmulgee’s engineers have extensive experience in water quality BMPs 

such as:  rain gardens, stormwater ponds, sand filters, enhanced swales, filter strips, and grass channels. Ocmulgee in-

corporates these BMPs to provide a more appealing and creative design, while tackling stormwater issues. Their experi-

ence in these methods has been implemented in countless commercial, residential, and institutional projects around 

the state.   

 

        

       For more information on the services that we offer, please visit our 

       website at www.ocmulgeesite.com. 

http://www.facebook.com/photo.php?pid=2833293&id=139433058492
http://www.ocmulgeesite.com/


SAME/Earth Day Golf  Tournament: 
 Sponsors and Volunteers 

The Hole Sponsors:      The Donators of Prizes: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Fisher Engineering 

CAPE Inc. 

GEC 

Pope Construction 

Specpro Environmental Services 

Geosyntec 

Advent 

Consolidated Pipe & Supply 

AECOM 

Gorman & Gorman 

Industrial Hydroblast 

RW Armstrong 

Ocmulgee Engineering 

Reeves Construction 

ELVES 

Hamlin Air Conditioning 

Sweetwater  

Xenco Laboratories 

Atlas Geo Sampling 

Wellston Associates 

Mactec 

Test America 

Flint Energies 

Atlanta Instrument Rental 

Houston Lake Country Club 

Waterford Golf Course 

Landings Golf Course 

Perry Country Club 

Johnny Carino's 

Cracker Barrell 

Hooters 

M&T Meat 

Olive Garden 

Starbucks 

Cheddar's 

SAME and the Earth Day committee would also like to thank Jennifer Ludwig from TEPA for help-

ing to organize this wonderful event.  Plus the other volunteers that kept the tournament running 

smoothly for our golfers: 

 

Laurel Cordell 

Christl Kohls 

Stephen Hammack 

Chris Langston 

Shane Snipes 

Eric Anania 

Jonathan Ludwig 

Shane Jones 

Ulysses Jackson 

Kristin Click 



Post Officers 
 

President 

Col. Nicholas Desport 

nicholas.desport@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1100 
 
Vice President 
Mr. Mike Coats 
michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 
 
Secretary 
Ms. Esther Lee 
esther.lee@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-3976 
 
Assistant Secretary 
Ms. Casey Spinks 
casey.spinks@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 
 
Treasurer 
Mr. Griff Cox 
gary.cox4@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9269 
 
Senior Enlisted Advisor 
SMSgt. Donald Andreasen 
donald.andreasen@afrc.af.mil 
(478) 327-1095 
 
Executive Directors 
Mr. Ric Powers (Emeritus); National Liaison 
richard.l.powers@usace.army.mil 
(478) 926-0290 
 
Ms. Nancy Manley; Membership 
nancy.manley@robins.af.mil 
(478) 926-3533 x 28100 
 
Directors 
Mr. Ken Branton; Programs 
kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
(678) 808-8907 
 
Ms. Laurel Cordell; Programs 
laurel.cordell@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9275 
 
Education & Mentoring 
(VACANT) 
 
Mr. Joe Ballard; National Security 
joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1034 
 
Mr. Shawn Politino; National Security 
shawn.politino@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1023 
 
 
Mr. Kevin Long; Financials 
kevin.long@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-3610 
 
Mr. Steve Hvizdzak; Events/Small Busi-
ness 
steve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 
 
Mr. Paul Koch; Sustaining Memberships 
pdkoch@mactec.com 
(478) 923-5999 
 
Ms. Becky McCoy; (Past President) 
becky.mccoy@robins.af.mil 
(478) 327-9287 

Sustaining Member Firms 
 

ALACAD 
Carolyn Burgess; carolyn.burgess@alacad.com 
(888) 442-3100 / (205) 444-3111 

 

ALLGOOD 
Paul Griggs; PGriggs@allgoodpests.com 
(478) 272-6271 / Fax 272-6286  
 

AECOM 
Mike Coats; michael.coats@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 / Fax 329-1062 

 

AMEC, PLC 
Jerry Gacetta; jerry.gacetta@amec.com 
(770) 420-2100 / Fax 420-2080 

 

Applied Software 
Ray Howard; rhoward@asti.com  
(404) 564-1861 / Fax 564-4863 

 

ARCADIS US 
Steven Moes; steven.moes@arcadis-us.com  
(386) 447-4993/Fax 246-3787 

 

Benham Constructors, LLC 
Michael Gwyn; Hmike.gwyn@benham.com 
(704) 542-2908 / Fax 759-0081 

 

CAPE, Inc. 
Scott Harris; Hsharris@cape-inc.com 
(478) 923-6788 / Fax 923-6799 

 

Carothers Construction, Inc. 
Benjamin Logan; blogan@carothersconstruction.com 
(662) 473-2525 / Fax 473-4519 

 

CH2M Hill 
Frank Miyagawa; Hfrank.miyagawa@ch2m.com 
(850) 939-8300 x42 / 939-0035 

 

Columbia Engineering  
Donald Sherrill; dsherrill@columbia-engineering.com 
(770) 925-0357 / Fax 925-0565 

 

Donaldson, Garrett & Associates, Inc. 
Elaine Hollis-Prichard; esh@dg-a.com 
(478) 474-5350 / Fax 477-2534 
 

DYNAMAC CORP. 
Georgeann Morekas; Hgmorekas@dynamac.com 
(301) 417-6038 / Fax 417-6132 
 

EMR, Inc. 
Lemuel Campbell; lcampbell@emr-inc.com 
(478) 953-8857 / Fax 953-1736 

 

Flint EMC 
Ronnie Sanders; rsanders@flintemc.com 
(478) 218-5548 / Fax 218-5539 

 

Geosyntec Consultants 
Bill Nagel; bnagel@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 / Fax 929-5120 

 

Geotechnical & Environmental Consultants 
Thomas Driver; Htdriver@geconsultants.comH  
(478) 757-1606 / Fax 757-1608 

 

Leo A Daly 
Edward Piekarczyk; EPiekarczyk@leoadaly.com 
(404) 874-8333 / Fax 874-8830 

 

MACTEC Engineering and Consulting 
Mike Roach; fmroach@mactec.com 
(478) 923-5999 x15 / Fax 923-5776 
 

Merrick & Company 
Douglas Elledge; douglas.elledge@merrick.com 
(404) 739-5100 / Fax 739-5101 
 

MWH Global 
Lloyd Hinkle; Lloyd.a.hinkle@mwhglobal.com 
(865) 773-4597 / Fax (303) 410-4100 

 

PBS&J 
Nate Berger; Hnberger@pbsj.com 
(770) 933-0280 / Fax 933-0691 

 

Pond & Company 
John Cassidy; cassidyj@pondco.com 
(678) 336-7740 / Fax 336-7744 
 

RMT 
Elizabeth Boyette; HElizabeth.Boyette@RMTInc.com 
(864) 234-9102 / 281-0288  
 

ROCHE, Inc. 
Neal Reagan; Hnealreagan@gmail.com 
(478) 272-2792 / Fax 272-1221 

 

SKE International, Inc. 
Phillip Meadows; Hpmeadows@skeii.com 
(478) 922-9174 / Fax 922-8508 

 

Technicon Engineering, Inc. 
Randy Peacock; peacockr@technicon-pe.com 
(478) 743-8415 / Fax 743-8239 

 

TEPA EC, LLC 
Steve Hvizdzak; Hsteve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 / Fax 922-7925 

 

TetraTech, Inc. 
Parrish Swearingen; parrish.swearingen@tetratech.com 
(478) 329-1616 x225 / Fax 329-0558 

 

URS Corporation 
Ken Branton; kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
(678) 808-8907 / Fax 808-8400 
 

Weston Solutions, Inc. 
Hilton Culpepper; hilton.culpepper@westinsolutions.com 
(478) 875-3693 / Fax 875-3693 (same) 

 

WINDAMIR Development & Construction 
Kimberly Glover; kglover@windamir.com 
(770) 436-3500 / Fax 436-9020 
 
Ocmulgee Site & Environmental Services, Inc. 
Lindsay Bailey; lbailey@ocmulgeesite.com  
(478) 224-7070 / Fax 224-7072 
 

SAME Robins Post  
Sustaining Member News 
If you would like to become a sustaining 
member or if you are  not sure of your com-
pany’s registration status, please contact Mr. 
Paul Koch, our Sustaining Member Director, 
at 478.923.5999 or pdkoch@mactec.com. 
 

Accepting Abstracts 
We are currently accepting abstracts for pre-
senters and Presentations in 2010. Let us 
know what presentation topics or presenters 
would most interest you. We want to know 
what is important to you. Please contact Mr. 
Ken Branton at kenneth_branton@urscorp.com 
with feedback or for more information. 
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